James Chavez

From: Jessica McMahon_

Sent: Wednesday, March 19, 2025 6:19 PM
To: Clerk of Board
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Case# 3448-18

To whom it may concern,

The actions sanctioned by the board of supervisors and proposed by sunshine canyon directly negatively
impact my family. We purchased our home in part due to the large yard that we envisioned our children
playing in. We worked to turn it into a beautiful and safe place for our family. However, it is often unsafe
for us to spend time out there. The fumes from the dump often make our yard unusable. I have concern
regarding the long term health implications this will have on my growing children. They’ve lived here for
the majority if not all of their lives and my sons who already have asthma are at a greater risk. The
proposal to add toxic ash to the already poorly managed dump is infuriating. It will directly impact our
health and safety as well as our property values. We are to believe that the dump who cannot properly
handle regular waste effectively are now to be trusted with toxic ash. Fine particles that contain toxic
substances due to burnt plastics, batteries, etc from the fires are going to be a much tougher challenge to
control. What are the long term implications? Will this enter our water? The DWP reservoir is extremely
close by. I implore you to think about the families who will be impacted by this action and stop the
dumping of toxic waste at Sunshine Canyon

Thank you,
Jessica Robinson





